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Welcome

Welcome to a bumper edition of the August newsletter.

Group Development and information

Horticulture Committee

All members should have received notification that the Group are now ready and able to elect their Committee. The election will take place on Monday 8 September 2008. If you would like to attend the meeting then please do let me know. 

Highgrove

I am delighted to report that the recent visit to Highgrove was a success and members enjoyed the day out. I received a number of comments congratulating the group for being so knowledgeable and friendly and we even recruited some new members!! For the full article please see the next edition of Members News.

Fruit Focus Show, Kent

SCI attended the Fruit Focus Show on 23.07.08 for the very first time. It was without doubt a great success, we recruited a number of members and generated lots of interest. My particular thanks goes to Mike Hall and Sue and Peter Grimbly who volunteered their time and helped to promote the group and network with other like-minded professionals.

I would like to announce that the winner of free membership was Robin Turney – Congratulations!

Blossoming Success – A Horticultural Celebration:

I’m sure those of you who attended the event had a thoroughly enjoyable afternoon and will agree that new member Guy Moreton gave an excellent presentation. ( if you would like a copy of Guys presentation, please contact Erin (details above). Amongst the attendees were; Ian Merton,(Former Food Trading Director of Sainsbury’s Plc), Professor Sir John Marsh, (BIAC President), Edward Prentice, (BIAC Chairman) Anthony Hyde, (BIAC Chief Executive), Roger Wraight, (Wilson Wraight), Pat Flynn (CHA) and Tom De Vesci, Horticultural Coir Ltd, MD)

New Corporate Members:

I would like to welcome MorePeople who recently signed up as Corporate Partners. For those of you who haven’t heard of them, MorePeople is a specialist recruitment and HR practice serving the fresh produce, fresh food, horticulture and garden and leisure sectors. It provides a range of services that can be tailored to suit a variety of business requirements. www.morepeople.co.uk
Members' Directory:

If you haven’t already done so please register your details in the Members' Directory as you will be able to network with other like-minded professionals. Please click here.

Consultations: 

The Horticulture Group would like to respond to consultations which are relevant to the group.

1. Please view http://www.defra.gov.uk/corporate/consult/phytophthora-ram-kern/consultation.pdf Send any comments regarding whether you favour option 1 or 2 (page 11 of the consultation document) and any comments on the questions posed in section 34 (page 11) and section 36 (page 13)".to Mike Hall by 06.09.08 at hallrainbow@aol.com
2. Members in the South West may be interested in the Phytophthora Ramorum and Kernoviae Consultation which is to take place in Cornwall. If you would like to attend please contact Margaret O’Donnell Margaret.odonnell@defra.gsi.gov.uk 

3. We have been asked to comment on is the International Council for Scientific Unions (ICSU's) draft report describing a proposed new ICSU programme on "Ecosystem Change and Human Well-being".. If you would like a copy of the document please contact Erin. Closing date for comments is 22.08.08

4. We have been invited to views on the joint Defra, Welsh Assembly Government and Environment Agency consultation on revised waste exemptions from environmental permitting, which was launched on 31 July 2008. The consultation can be found at http://www.defra.gov.uk/corporate/consult/waste-exemption-review/index.htm any comments must be returned to Erin by 01.10.08

5. The NFU Horticulture team would like to provide you with a comprehensive update on the horticulture and potato issues they are working on currently. If you would like a copy of the document please contact Chris.Hartfield@nfu.org.uk
Plants for People and Places Symposium 

I have over the last few months been working with Geoff Dixon and a group of volunteers to ensure that the Plants for People and Places Symposium which was cancelled last year goes ahead. We are progressing well and details regarding the event will be released over the next few weeks.

Events 

Please remember to keep looking at the events page on our dedicated webpages, we have just released information on a new event; ‘Post Harvest Activities at Cranfield University with Dr Leon Terry – 12 November 2008. Places are limited. 

We also have a dedicated area where you can find out about other events in the UK, this is located in the Group News Area.

Shows 

We will be exhibiting at the South West Regional Growers Show on 1 October 2008. If you would like to volunteer to help at the show please contact me as soon as possible.

Advertising

If anyone would like to advertise in the newsletter, please contact Erin for further information.

Industrial News

Business News

Thanet Earth

Sited on 91ha on the Isle of Thanet in Kent, Thanet Earth is heralded as the largest, most high-tech commercial greenhouse complex the UK has ever seen. It represents an £80m investment in the production of tomatoes, peppers and cucumbers. Kent-based fresh produce supplier, Fresco Group, are teamed up with three specialist large-scale growers for the project that includes the construction of seven venlo glasshouses, each of over 7 Hectares (18 Acres or 10 football pitches). The 91 hectare site will also house a 30,000 square metre packhouse and a marketing company to sell these salad crops, mainly to the UK supermarkets. (Hort Week, July 31 2008) More
UK Vineyard planting is increasing 

The suggested reasons for the increase in vineyard planting include, the buoyancy in the market for English sparkling wines produced by Nyetimber Vineyard in West Sussex and the effects of global warming on the climate in southern England resulting in higher yields and better quality grapes. This warming effect has also made the cultivation and ripening of the classic 'champagne' vine varieties Chardonnay and Pinot Noir possible on favourable sites in the UK. However, the industry is growing so fast it is being hit by a shortage of technical people, consultant Geoff Taylor warned delegates at Fruit Focus (Hort Week, 31 July 2008).

Government sets out 21st century challenges for food in the UK

The Cabinet Office have published the results of a ten-month Strategy Unit project looking at food policy across Government and concludes that rising demand, climate change, and trade and productivity restrictions must all be addressed. More
Cutting Down on peat

Horticultural Coir Ltd reports a very marked upsurge in demand for their coir this year with some of the major growing media companies as their principle customers (The Commercial Greenhouse Grower, August 2008). More
Educational News

A new foundation degree in horticulture will be available in Northern Ireland from September. The new course offers a higher level of qualification for would-be green-keepers than has previously been available here. It also provides a range of options, opportunities and possible career paths for students, from landscape management to amenity and sports turf management. More
MHort

Those directly involved with MHort are seeking to make some revisions to a module entitled ‘World Horticulture’ They are seeking any horticulturist who has experience of teaching at first degree level and who would be interested and willing to help the RHS. The need for the revision to this module is that it currently embraces almost every possible interpretation of what could be meant by the words ‘world horticulture’ and they now feel that a tighter focus should be offered to candidates in order to help them prepare. The RHS is increasingly attracting candidates from overseas. So, the help that they seek is from anyone who feels that they could assist with the evolution of the module and that help could range from merely commenting upon draft content through to setting and marking questions. Please contact Mike Hall at hallrainbow@aol.com or +44(0)1621 893527

Health and Wellbeing News

New Exotic Fruit

An unusual fruit from a native African tree, the baobab or upside-down tree, is to be available in the UK after being approved by the EU. African people have eaten the fruit for thousands of years, but Europeans will consume its pulp as an ingredient in smoothies and cereal bars. More
Home Grown Campaign

The Home Grown Campaign looks set to be made available to growers after the HDC has agreed funding of up to £8,000. This project was initiated by grower Bill Godfrey, and a logo was produced to brand plants as having been grown at a British nursery. It is hoped that the launch will take place in the autumn, possibly at The Southern Growers Show (Hort Week, 24 July 2008)

Beetroot beats high blood pressure

Scientists at Barts Hospital and the London School of Medicine have found that beetroot can be just as effective as conventional drugs in controlling high blood pressure. Their researches found that within three hours of drinking 500ml of beetroot juice - the equivalent of five medium sized roots - there was a significant reduction in blood pressure, an effect which was still evident twenty four hours later (The Vegetable Farmer, August 2008).

New Technology News

New Scottish Raspberry  - Glen Fyne 

Mynefield Research Services, have launched the new raspberry Glen Fyne. Experts say the raspberry has a sweet and aromatic flavour. The fruit is bright red, attractive, is lightly conical and firm with a shelf life as long as Glen Ample raspberries which are currently on most retail fruit displays. (The Fruit Grower, July, 2008)

Prototype glasshouse lettuce harvester

Dutch firm Ewac Industrial is working on a prototype glasshouse lettuce harvester. As labour costs continue to rise and technology costs fall, it could become cost effective for growers to use a mechanical harvester for this back and knee-aching task (The Commercial Greenhouse Grower, June 2008)

How much dead wood?

A tree risk assessment method developed by Bartlett Tree Research Laboratory at the University of Reading has come out on top of an analysis by scientists at the University of Melbourne. According to Dr Glynn Percival of the laboratory at Reading their system measures the percentage of decayed to live wood. Email martin@netspace.net.au for a copy of Tree Risk Assessments - What Works and What Does Not (Hort Week, 17 July 2008).

Parks and Gardens News

New technique to stake trees shows positive results 

Researchers at the University of Arizona have shown that staking tree roots as well as the above ground stem aids establishment. The method stabilizes the root system until new roots reach out into the surrounding soil; otherwise, they break off and it takes longer to establish the tree. More
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Amenity Weed Control

The Amenity Forum has announced a one-day conference for managers in local authorities, highways, transport, utilities, sport and Leisure, grounds maintenance and landscape construction on 02.08.08 in London. For further information and booking form please contact Erin (details above)
Research News

Hope in the fight against one of the biggest enemies of potato growers.

After public consultation, Defra has given approval to Leeds University to conduct a research trial this year on potatoes that have been genetically modified to resist infection by potato cyst nematodes (The Vegetable Farmer, June 2008)

Saving apples with purpose

The Co-operative Group, the Duchy of Cornwall and a private Scottish collector have each bought an identical collection of 1,000 historic varieties of apple to ensure that they won't disappear from the countryside. The Co-op's farming business is planting the rare apple trees with the aim of pressing and blending them to create a unique own-brand heritage apple juice for sale in its food stores (The Fruit Grower, July 2008).

Better irrigation for trees

A collaborative research project between Myerscough College, Lancaster University and Barcham Trees is to investigate new irrigation techniques in tree production. More
Pesticide News

Immediate change to Approval conditions for herbicide/weedkiller products containing aminopyralid. More
Features
What’s it Worth? 

William Hudson
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What is your crop worth? What are you selling? Who sets the price?

These are questions we have asked ourselves for years. The market for is based on supply and demand but we have costs which we then have to apply - a margin to make a profit. Unfortunately, it seems that our ability to negotiate our selling price has been lost. There is more than just the value of your product in the sale you make; service, continuity of supply and quality all are part of the sale.

There is some good news, Local markets are looking for our products. The problem is that we have to make an effort to market them. Often low volume is a problem but by cutting out middle men, it means we should get a higher price. The Euro has gone up, which makes it more expensive to import. 

The wholesaler is now being asked for UK products. Here is our chance to rewrite the rule book as there is a growing market for our produce. We just have to be clever about marketing it. Think very carefully about what your product is worth. The price is no longer set by cheap imports. Better still offer the wholesaler a program of production, maybe a fixed price.

Entry into fruit and veg production is not easy, even coming back into it is difficult. Labour is hard to find and costs are going up. What you do need to remember is that fruit and veg are some of the most effective prophylactic medicines that we know. The world is changing and I am sure that we will find our proper place in it again.

New thinking required for future UK fruit industry workforce 
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Malcolm Withnall, Fruit Advisor, FE/HE Lecturer

There are some serious problems emerging in the horticultural industry, of which fruit growers are but a part. Huge shortfalls in current and future workforces are identified, with LANTRA predicting right around the industry some 65,000 by 2018.

With the slow reduction in the size and number of fruit holdings has come the shedding of regular labour. Redundancy has been the bye-word of the last 15 years. Seasonal labour has been ‘propped up’ by the SAWS Scheme (to be discontinued in 2010 unless headed off), whereby Eastern Europeans came in for seasonal harvest work. This has now changed, with only Rumania and Bulgaria part of the original scheme. Former nationals, such as Poles, have either moved up into the better paid tiers of the economy, or gone home to an improved home labour market.

What has become ‘dusty’, and needs polishing up, is the former Agricultural Apprenticeship Scheme. Formerly parents would have brought sons (and a few daughters) along for interview, and following a successful interview, a placement made on a holding or farm. This gained access to those not wanting to enter further education, but sought a local job which was challenging and rewarding. This provided for a steady flow of useful youngsters into the businesses.

Today, with virtually the flow of young people into further education in production horticulture dried up, growers cannot sit on their hands and do nothing. They have to engage with secondary schools, go along and meet the youngsters, tell them about our work, and ‘court’ them into employment. Fruit growers have always hidden their light under their bushel boxes. 

Apprenticeship is a partnership. Employment can be offered, recognising the frailties of youth and inexperience. Growers should recruit with a ‘contract’ ~ if you work for me, I will do this’. If it involves on-farm training, NVQ assessment on farm, even day-release at a local FE provider, or, with maturity, further supervisory training, then a deal can be done. 

Then, just like a liner or maiden tree, these youngsters can be ‘grown on’ and contribute to the business. Do nothing then growers will simply dry up from lack of labour, especially skilled, indigenous labour capable of connecting to our (horti)culture.
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